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Firstly, I would like to extend a warm welcome to all parents and carers of our new Reception children and hope they are settling into what we hope will be a great start to their school experience.
Secondly, on behalf of the governors and all staff members I would like to thank all the many parents and carers (over 200) who recently completed the OFSTED Parent View questionnaires so quickly, so positively and in such numbers. At the verbal feedback at the end of the second day of the inspection it was obvious that the inspectors were impressed by the response and its positivity. The lead inspector read out a number of testimonials from parents/carers praising our Headteacher, SENCO and all teaching and support staff, with one parent describing the school as a “beacon of inclusivity”. It was quite an emotional moment.
Inspectors conducted in – depth evaluations across early reading and phonics, maths, science and PE/Sports. The judgement of Good in all areas is a tremendous and hard – won outcome and is a tribute to everyone at the school who is doing their level best to give your children the best experience possible. As Mrs Walker said in her recent press release, “We are thrilled with the results of the inspection which recognise the drive, passion and commitment of our entire school community. The educational landscape has changed drastically over the last decade and under the new OFSTED framework achieving Good in all areas is an enormous accomplishment.”
Needless to say, no school is perfect and there are areas identified by the inspectors that staff and governors need to work on, indeed some of them were already being addressed. OFSTED inspectors found a warm, welcoming, inclusive and nurturing environment and we would wish to build on this.
We are delighted that our Wraparound Care start up (Rainbow Club) is progressing well thanks to the efforts of our manager Luke Poulton and his team. Luke has a team of 9 playworkers, four of whom are already supporting your children during the school day. Breakfast Club and After School Club are located in the school hall and top playground. New floodlighting has recently been fitted in the playground, thus allowing outside play even during the dark evenings.
There is always some staff movement between academic years and we were sad to see Mrs. Lynn Day, one of our long serving staff members and lead SEND support practitioner, leave us to take up a position within the Local Authority. Two Teaching Assistants have left, Ms Hyland and Mrs. Smith and one Teaching Assistant, Mr Evan Richardson, has joined. We are also pleased to have with us Teaching Assistants, Mrs. Hannah Wadsworth and Mrs. Charlotte Bashford , by arrangement with St. Bartholemew’s primary, which you may know is closing at Christmas. We also now have Mrs. Kelly Sands working part – time in the school office.
The Local Authority has announced outline plans for a “city-wide family of schools” in which they hope to see groups of schools aggregate together and develop as Federations over a period of years. Governors will be joining discussions and monitoring developments over time. There may be scope for closer collaboration with nearby schools in the shorter term.
Needless to say, finance is a major preoccupation for the Governing Body and we have recently had some new recruits join us in the hope of forming an income generating working group to assist in this matter. We will also be working with the Our City Our World sustainability group led by Miss Mason and Miss Cornish, looking at reducing waste, especially food waste, and increasing the biodiversity of the school grounds.
FODIS, our charitable parent teacher association have upcoming events and would welcome volunteers and support up to and on the day. These include the regular Frozen Fridays and other events towards the end of term. Please look out for these dates which will appear in the Headteacher’s newsletters and electronic communications. Please also consider other volunteering opportunities should they arise and put yourselves forward to help the school.
Best wishes,
Tony Fallowfield, Chair of Governors


